
MCCGJA Board of Directors 
Minutes to Meeting of October 14, 2024

Present:  In person: Spencer Sias, Tom Gannon, Tom Borden, Brad Sharp, Dave Henry, Dave Bonfilio, and Mara Perez.  Via Zoom: Deborah Haase, Trish Barrett, and Scott Smith.

Absent: Pat Shepherd, Janeko Bower, Kevin Hagerty

Meeting called to order: 1:33 p.m.

Approval of minutes: The minutes of the September 9, 2024 meeting were unanimously approved. Moved by Tom Gannon, seconded by Brad Sharp. 

President’s report:  Spencer Sias reminded the board that the annual CGJA conference was scheduled for the following weekend on Oct. 20-21 and encouraged attendance if possible. Tom Borden said it would be nice for Marin Chapter to make a donation, which could consist of wine and it was agreed to donate bottles from the Trek Winery social event that was to take place Thursday, Oct. 17. 

The Chapter will benefit from creating a common nomenclature for documents. Scott and Spencer will work on this, and Deborah may provide ideas for how to name documents.

Treasurer report: The financial reports are now in landscape format with a summary included. In September there were expenses and no income.  At the time of this report, the Chapter had $13,911.

Scott agreed to work with Kevin to create a financial procedures document for handling chapter financial transactions. Tom Gannon moved, and Dave Bonfilio seconded a motion to create the document which will be brought back to the board for final review and adoption.  The motion was approved unanimously.

Recruitment report:  Tom Gannon has posted a request for a graphic designer with the Center for Volunteer and Nonprofit Leadership (CVNL), and there has been no response at this time.  The next strategy is to go to the College of Marin, in person, to inquire about graphic design volunteers. Mara asked whether past grand jurors have been approached for graphic design purposes as there may be one or more who have that expertise. The newsletter could ask members for help with this.Jay Hamilton, who works for the grand jury, does graphic design, and he may have suggestions for people who could help us with this.

Tom Gannon compiled hometowns for the grand jurors for the last  three years to identify geographic areas that need to be targeted to fill any voids. There has not been grand juror representation from Fairfax in, at least, the last three years. There have only been a couple of grand jurors from Larkspur in the last few years. This year’s recruitment presentations will be in Larkspur/Corte Madera, Novato, Fairfax, San Rafael and Mill Valley. Marin City, Hamilton  and the Canal will also be  contacted.  

In terms of sites for recruitment events, Trish Barrett talked with a current grand juror who teaches at Dominican University, she will see if this could be possible and update the Chapter Board once she has information on this.

Mara will bring a diversity recruitment plan for discussion at the November board meeting.  She’s met with the members of this subcommittee, and is drafting a plan.

Jury Time Commitment
Spencer noted that the County’s civil grand jury website states that jury service requires at least 10 hours per week and that the chapter recruiting messaging and materials should be consistent with that statement. Given confusion in past communications, Spencer asked that this be brought back to the board for discussion and that a chapter statement be adopted for use in all future chapter communications about this in all recruitment messaging.
. 
Social report:  Brad Sharp discussed the planned Chapter membership social event at the Trek Winery in Novato, from 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, Oct. 17.  For consistency and planning sake, Sharp noted that when chapter social events are planned, they will be scheduled on the third Thursday of the month. 

Membership report: The board needs clarification on how the chapter membership list is organized to improve communications planning. Dave Henry will confer with Janeko Bower and report back to the board at the November meeting. The list was used to distribute the first edition of the Marin Civil Grand Jury News which included a reminder about the chapter social event at the Trek Winery. 

Should members receive a bill for their dues? Should they be automatically charged every year? This needs to be decided and implemented accordingly. Also, it is important to make sure there is a membership donation drive in place and sent out regularly.


Spencer will talk with Janeko about placing the newsletter on the website regularly, and to know how this is done.

Chapter Involvement in Responses to Civil Grand Jury Reports: Trish Barrett called on the chapter to ask that the elected officials who are required by law to respond to civil grand jury reports actually read the reports rather than having their staff’s craft the responses.  She noted that grand jury report responses are often placed on the Board of Supervisors’ consent calendar and thus are not fully considered or discussed in public.  She said some elected officials may not be fully aware of what is in the reports. Deborah Haase noted that the San Francisco Civil Grand Jury publicly presents its reports to the SF Board of Supervisors during their meetings.  Tom Borden said he would ask other county chapters about this during the annual CGJA conference. An action plan will be placed on the chapter board’s November agenda. 

Logo
Tom Gannon asked whether it is appropriate for the chapter to use the Marin County logo featuring the civic center steeple. He noted that the chapter is not an official part of the county government and use of a drawing of the county offices might create a perception that there is a connection.  

Spencer proposed that the board consider adopting and localizing the new logo of the Civil Grand Grand Jurors’ Association of California with the addition of the words, “Marin Chapter.” This is allowed with the permission of CGJA and Spencer will present the design for board consideration. Tom Borden proposed an alternative design that has been used in the past featuring the CGJA logo together with the official Marin County (steeple) logo. These will be discussed at the board’s November meeting.

Chapter Website
Spencer asked all board members to review and comment on the content of the chapter website with a view toward updating it.  He noted that the County’s official civil grand jury website has been redesigned and is targeted at the general public with information including jury reports, operations, and how to apply. He asked whether the chapter website should be reorganized to focus on chapter membership and include links to the County website for general information about the jury. Chapter content could focus membership events and communications as well as recruitment materials.  Spencer asked for volunteers to form a subcommittee that would review the chapter website and come back with recommended updates and changes.  He agreed to try to recruit Jay Hamilton to help serve on this committee. 




Mara asked for board direction on what the Marin chapter hoped to achieve through her representation on a Bay Area group of Civil Grand Juror chapters. The consensus was that Mara will continue to participate in future meetings as time permits, and she will bring any relevant/useful information to the attention of the Chapter’s board as appropriate.

Adjournment:  Tom Gannon moved, and the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m. 

The next meeting will be on November 11th via Zoom only. The Zoom link will be sent in advance of the meeting.
